Parish Forum – 8th March 2007

1. Opening Prayer

2. Apologies: 

Joan Barry, Lee and Sally Mellor, Kath Hoyle, Mandy Aitkin, Josh Aitkin, Betty and Albert McKay.

Present:

Father Harney, Marianne Down, Brendan Lally, Dorothy Savage, Phil Lally, Edna Daley, Pat Kitchin, Mick Ward, Maria Down, John Wright, Ann Whitfield, Doug Carr, John Donelley, Barbara Horsman, Maureen Aitkin, Pat Punt, Theresa O’ Brien, Andrea Whitehead, Michael O’Brien, Don Aitkin, Christine Wood, John Wood, Laura O’Brien, Peter Neal.

3. Minutes of the last meeting – matters arising

· After reading through the minutes from the last Parish Forum, Don Aitkin pointed out the following mistake – It was Carl French and Greg Godley who offered to make sure that the cross on the hill is put up this year. The minutes stated that the cross would be put up as a result of churches in action, which is not correct.

· John Wright gave an update on the ‘Deanery Youth Worker’ issue. He said that the parish of St. Vincent’s had decided not to take part in the scheme. Therefor the extra financial burden would be spread between the remaining parishes. Father Harney reminded the forum that St. Marie’s had agreed to pay 30% of the cost. Marianne Down said that there was a very positive response at the Deanery day to the idea of a Deanery Youth Worker.

4. Holy Week and Easter Liturgy: Folk Passion/Divine Mercy etc.

· Felicity Fletcher gave the date for the Folk Passion – Tuesday 3rd April ’07. She asked for volunteers to read and take part in the music. Felicity said that she would put the date of the first rehearsal on the bulletin sometime in the next two weeks. Maureen Aitkin suggested that some of the rehearsal time should be used to learn one or two new hymns. Felicity agreed with this. 

· Father Harney spoke about Low Sunday (which is now Divine Mercy Sunday). This Sunday is coming up and Father showed the forum a booklet that had been produced to help prepare for this special Sunday. He said that something will take place at each mass on that day. Brendan spoke about the trip to Poland and illuminated the origin of the devotion of the divine mercy. If anyone is interested in this they can contact him at St. Mary’s. 

· Dorothy Savage asked where the Holy Thursday liturgy would be. Father said that it alternated between St. Ann’s and St. Mary’s and that he would have to check last year’s venue to be sure where it would be this year. Dorothy said that it was at St. Ann’s last year.

5. 150th Anniversary of the Parish – 2009

Father Harney read out an article about the start of the Parish. The 150th anniversary of the parish is coming up soon and Father suggested that it would be a good idea to create a little sub-group to start to look at this issue now in order to make this a very special event. Anyone who is interested in this should contact Father Harney or a member of the core group.

6. Sydney 2008

-Presentation

Marianne Down spoke about the world youth day trip to Sydney in 2008. She showed a video clip about the ‘Days in the diocese’ tour of Melbourne that takes place before world youth day. Our delegates will be involved in this and will take part in masses, services, opportunities for reconciliation, soup kitchens, help local S.V.P groups and create links between our parish and parishes in Melbourne. Marianne was keen to demonstrate that this would be very much a spiritual journey for our delegates. The cost of the trip includes all accommodation, food and travel expenses but more importantly includes a donation to help other young Catholics from less wealthy nations to make the journey. Our 6 delegates plan to produce a booklet with information about the trip, including fund raising plans, which will be given to all parishioners at all masses on Sunday 18th March. All information regarding the trip would be put on the parish web site. Marianne was very keen to point out the our delegates has already been involved in many events in the diocese and that in the past delegates have gone on to have a very positive impact on their respective parishes. It is hoped that our delegates will develop their faith and be inspired to take significant roles within the parish. The delegates from each parish will create a diocesan youth council upon their return from Sydney.

-200 club and other events.

Mandy Aitkin had asked Maureen Aitkin to update the forum on the progress of the 200 club initiative. Maureen said that the aim was for 200 numbers and that it would run for 40 weeks. It was agreed that the school would sell 50 numbers and 25% of the money raised would go to them. Maureen said that the estimated revenue from the scheme would be over £5000. John Wright suggested using agents that would take responsibility for collecting money from 10 members of the club. This would hopefully make collecting the money a little easier. Pat Punt said that she already had 5 agents from St. Mary’s. Mick Ward asked if the 200 club would be ready to role out in the near future. If it will be ready Mick said that he could mention it when he speaks about finance at each mass. Andrea asked if people were sure that we could manage such a big commitment – could we get 200 people given that it is much more appealing to spend a pound on the lottery with the chance of £5,000,000. The general consensus was that it would be managed. John Wood asked if this would be a ‘restricted fund’. Father said that it would be. John said that if we set up a dedicated account for this then people could gift aid their £40. Father Harney said that he thought this would be possible with the parish account and that the gift aid money could be given back to the youth fund. He suggested that the finance committee should take up this issue. John asked if some people would rather give a gift of £40. Edna Daley said that £50 would be donated from the cake stall. Theresa O’Brien talked about the Ceildah. She said that she was worried that the tickets were not selling at the school and at St. Ann’s. Father suggested that Marianne speak about this at the Sunday masses at St. Ann’s.

Andrea Whitehead spoke about the finance meeting that was held regarding fund raising for Sydney 2008. All of the proposed dates will be available on the Website and the pack for Sydney 2008 that will be handed out to parishoners. Michael O’ Brien offered to help organise and set up a stage for the proposed talent show if it is held at St. Mary’s.

7. Deanery Reps feedback from deanery day  -  follow up.
John Wright spoke about the Deanery day. He said that 150 people attended the 6 workshops that were put on. There has been a meeting of the deanery pastoral council since and the feedback was good. It was raised at that meeting that because there would now be 6 reps from each parish – one for each area, there would no longer be a need for the deanery representatives. However it was felt that the 2 representatives should stay in place until the separate groups were fully established. Most of the separate groups have arranged further meetings following. Dates and venue will be put on the parish web site. Dorothy Savage spoke about the Mission and Unity workshop. John Wright talked about the Pastoral Care workshop and Don Aitkin talked about the Finance and Premises workshop.

8. Welcome Ministry
Father Harney said that some while ago a pack was sent to him on ‘Welcome Ministry’. Father asked Brendan Lally as a member of the core group to have a look at this pack and report back to the forum. The resource looked at how parishes could be more welcoming to new parishioners. The document looks at issues such as emotional and relational needs, spiritual needs, physical needs, social needs, involving parishioners of all ages, looking after the priest, improving the environment and the community around, meeting the needs of families with young children etc. Brendan recommended that we look at the pack and reflect upon our current practice. He suggested that perhaps another meeting is required to discuss the document in more detail.

9. St. Ann’s Lourdes Fund
Don Aitkin advertised the Palm Sunday walk –1st April 12pm at St. Mary’s. There will be a donation to the St.Ann’s Lourdes funds. Sponsor sheets are available at the back of  both churches. He also spoke about the Charity Golf Day. This is to run at the end of June. If anyone knows someone who would like to donate a prize or sponsor a ‘hole’ names should be given to Don.

10. Governors for Schools
There are still one or two places left for Governors at the school. If anyone feels that they are interested and have the necessary skills they should contact Peter Neal, Chair of Governors. 

11. A.O.B

· Phil Washington had sent a message that the total sales from the tradecraft stalls so far amounted to £1035.94. This means that we have £200 to purchase a gift from the gift catalogue. Anyone who would like to see the catalogue or make a suggestion should see Phil.

· Probus – This is a group that is looking for venues and has enquired about the use of St. Mary’s. They are willing to pay £40 per month for using the church. It was thought that a temporary arrangement should be reached and Brendan would look into the issue.

· Peter Neal said that the ‘Cross Keyrings’ for St. Mary’s were now ready and would be available after mass for £1 each.

The date of next meeting was set for Thursday 14th June 7.30 at St. Ann’s. 

